Connecting People with God and Each Other

Volume 64 Issue 10 October 1, 2025

In This Issue...

A Word from Kory2
Prayer List
Board Notes
Sermon Series
Living Well Workshop3
SRO Trip
Halloween Bash
Immigration Clinic4
Men's Breakfast4
SECOND Sunday Fellowship4
Crop Walk4
Habitat Dedication5
Candy Donations5
Book Club5
Book Study5
Thank You, Crestwood6
Search Teams6
Blessing of the Pets6
DWM
Children's Ministry
Pumpkin Decorating
Youth Corner
Church Calendar10
In Memoriam11
Baby Dedications1
New Members1
FUNCH12

NEXT CREST IS NOVEMBER 1

Articles are due by Noon, October 24

Send articles to: office@crestwoodchristian.org

STEWARDSHIP 2025: DREAMING FORWARD

This fall, we invite you to join us in **Dreaming Forward**, Crestwood's 2025 Stewardship Campaign, rooted in the promise of *Jeremiah 29:11: "For I know the plans I have for you, declares the Lord, plans to prosper you and not to harm you, plans to give you hope and a future."* Stewardship is not just about sustaining the church we are today—it is about faithfully building the church of tomorrow. The Financial Stewardship campaign began on Sunday, **September 28**, and you should have received a letter and pledge card inviting you to share in this vision.

Our future will be shaped by the **3-Year Strategic Plan** created by the Faithful Planning Team. This plan is both practical and Spirit-led, designed to help us grow deeper in faith and wid-



er in impact. One of the important steps the team took was naming the values that already guide Crestwood's ministry and mission. While these values have always been present, speaking them aloud and committing to them grounds our future in the heart of who we are as a church. Commitment Sunday is Oct. 12.

Our core values reflect the life God calls us to live together:

- **Welcoming**: Extending the limitless love of Christ to all, as a movement for wholeness in a fragmented world.
- **Authenticity**: Living with honesty and grace as we put our faith into action and honor the image of God in one another.
- **Generosity**: Sharing cheerfully from our resources—our finances, time, and spaces—for God's work.
- **Engagement**: Encouraging everyone to use their gifts in service and ministry.
- **Curiosity**: Asking questions, seeking deeper understanding, and growing in faith together.
- Commitment to Outreach: Serving with compassion beyond our church walls.

As we enter this season of stewardship, may we allow these values to guide our commitments and inspire our generosity. Join us in *Dreaming Forward*—a season of prayer, reflection, and bold generosity as we imagine the future God is calling us to create together. Because when we dream forward together, we step faithfully into God's unfolding story!

A WORD FROM KORY



"Crestwood, your best days are ahead of you!"

Those were the words of Rev. Dr. Donald K. Gillett II, the regional minister for Kentucky, during his sermon at Crestwood this past Sunday. Preaching on Jeremiah 29:11, Rev. Dr. Gillett encouraged us to dream forward into the future God has planned for us. It was an in-

spiring sermon, and I continue to think about the hope he preached and the challenge he put forth to us.

I said at the communion table that his words hit me funny at first, because I feel like Crestwood has had some pretty amazing days in our past! In my almost 16 years as your pastor, I can think of countless "best days" as we have laughed a lot, cried a few tears, and worshipped our amazing God together. The last 16 years have been full of "best days." What's been your "best day" at Crestwood?

To think that we have even more best days ahead fills me with such energy and hope. Whatever we dream, God's got something bigger planned for us! That's what our stewardship campaign reminds us. God has given us the people we need for our future, the vision to see what God has in store, and the plan to make it happen. I can honestly say this is the most excited I've been since I've been at Crestwood.

That doesn't mean we're without challenges. Just being a church today in our culture means striving to be faithful in the midst of conflict and division. So many churches are suffering right now, shrinking in attendance, budget, and influence. And yet, at Crestwood, we welcomed yet another young adult couple into membership this past Sunday at the 8:30 AM service. God is up to something!

What our season of stewardship reminds us is that we each have a role to play in making God's dream for us come to life. In our Faithful Plan, we have named "Generosity" as one of the core values of Crestwood, and we live that out in powerful ways. Dozens of non-profit organizations and hundreds of people use our facility each week without paying a dime. Our Endowment Committee has granted \$225,000 to local non-profits, with more to come this year. And in each budget, we commit at least 10% (usually more) to outreach. We are indeed a generous church.

I pray that continues as we move into 2026. We are constantly looking for new ways to serve God and

make God's kin-dom known here on earth. Our asking budget for 2026 will have opportunities for us to grow in our internal (congregation-focused) and external (community-focused) engagement, to more effectively tell our story, and to be more intentionally inclusive to welcome all of God's people. We have big plans! And yet, God's dream for us is even bigger.

I want to ask you to commit to that plan for 2026. If you already pledge to Crestwood, thank you! Your pledge helps us budget accurately and responsibly in order to be good stewards of your gifts. If you have not pledged before, I ask you to consider doing so for 2026. The pledge is not binding, but it makes a statement about your commitment to God's work through Crestwood. As Dr. Don said, God doesn't need our money, but it's not our money! It's a blessing from God that is meant to be shared.

I know it's easy when filling out the pledge card to put down the same amount as years past or maybe add a little bit more than last year. But this year, I want to encourage you to really think about what God is doing through Crestwood and how God is calling you to step up and support that work. This is the year to grow your commitment in a way that will make an even bigger impact at Crestwood and in our community. Our best days are ahead, Crestwood! Let's all do our part to make that happen as we give back to God what God has so abundantly given to us.



CONGRATS CRESTWOOD GOLFERS

Congratulations to the Crestwood team, which took third place at the annual Lexington Theological Seminary golf scramble. Pictured are (from left): Doug Hutcherson, David Richard, Jim Abernathy, and Kory Wilcoxson.

Joys and Concerns

MEMBERS: James Pelfrey, the family of Faye Porter, the family of Darval Rash

<u>FAMILY</u>: The family of Ernie Nordman (of Libby Sharpe), the family of David Stehle (of Bettye Burns), Jim Wallace (of Scott Wallace)

<u>FRIENDS</u>: Brent Bradford (of Brianna Browning), Tybi Finnegan (of Steph Wallace), Terry Horsley (of James Pelfrey)

LONG-TERM PRAYER LIST: the Cristi family (of Crestwood), David Farmer (friend of Kimberly Sparks), Jo Fulkerson, Georgia Gustafson (friend of Libby Wachtel), Laurie Hart (granddaughter of Susan & Kendall Hart), Jordan & Ginny Sue Hemphill (brother & sister-in-law of Monte LaFrana), Tony Shartle, Henrietta Shores (granddaughter of Mary Beth Shores), Nathaniel Sligh (nephew of Kimberly Sparks), Carter Yates (nephew of Stephanie & Josh Moore)

<u>ARMED FORCES</u>: Alex Back (son of Andrea Back), Anar Aliyev (of Crestwood), Karlis Bowman (nephew of Debbie Gardner), Tristan Bowman (nephew of Debbie Gardner), Bud DeLacey (nephew of Matt & Michelle DeLacey), Connor Hankins (nephew of Lauren York), Matt Holman (son of Gaye Holman), Zoe McIntyre (granddaughter of John Sims), Ashlyn Marra-Sigler & Daniel Sigler (daughter-in-law & son of Pam & David Sigler)

<u>HEART-TO-HEART MEMBERS</u>: Carlene Adams, Karen Billings, Janice Boyd, Dick Featherston, Sylvia Griffin, Buzz Mattingly, John Sims, John & Carolyn Thomas, Lucy Wheeler

<u>OUR WORLD COMMUNITY</u>: We pray for the victims and loved ones impacted by violence, inmates of the Fayette County Detention Center and their families, an end to wars across the globe, the peace of God to rule in the hearts of our local and national leaders, those affected by natural disasters, and for God's spirit of reconciliation to bring healing during these difficult times.

"CORE STRENGTH" SERMON SERIES

In its final report, the Faithful Planning team, using all the input it received from the congregation and community groups, named six core values that define who we are as Crestwood Christian Church. For our fall sermon series, we'll be taking a deeper dive into each of these values to learn what they say about us and how we can continue to grow into who God has called us to be. Join us as we work on our "core strength" to discover God's future for us!

Oct. 12 - Generosity

Oct. 19 - Welcoming

Oct. 26 - Authenticity

Nov. 2 - Engagement

Nov. 9 - Curiosity

Nov. 16 - Commitment to Outreach

BOARD NOTES

The Administrative Board met on Wednesday, Sept. 17. It was a full agenda! Here's what got accomplished:

- Approved the proposal to hire Ministry Architects, a youth ministry consulting firm, to conduct an assessment of our youth ministry program. This assessment should take place sometime this fall.
- Approved the change in the Employee Handbook to define a "minister" as "ordained or commissioned." This allows commissioned ministers to have access to benefits (four weeks of vacation and ability to apply for a sabbatical) previously only available to ordained ministers.
- Approved two job descriptions, Associate Minister and Minister for Children and Families, and approved the creation of two search teams to work on filling these positions. For more information, see article on pg. 6.

GROWING CLOSER TO GOD WORKSHOP

As part of their "Living Well" series, the Stephen Ministers would like to invite you to a workshop on "Growing Closer to God." This gathering, led by Susan Christerson Brown, will explore ways we can use spiritual disciplines and resources to help us deepen our faith. The workshop will be Sunday, Oct. 19, at 4:00 PM in the Bradford Room. Join us!



OCTOBER 8 SRO BUS TRIP - GET ON BOARD!

The October trip is a ride around Lexington to see eight outdoor sculptures, including two that were only installed in 2025, four from 2019 to 2024, one around 1985, and one in 1933. Jeanette



Knowles will be our tour guide, providing information about each sculpture as needed, and you will receive a handout with basic information when boarding the bus. If you get too tired to walk around and see all the sculptures, you may wait in the bus.

Do YOU want to go? We have three remaining seats available on the bus for this trip! If you want to go, please call Jeanette Knowles at 859-554-5204. You should also call if you want to be added to the list of those who receive an advance email notice about future SRO trips.

Itinerary for Wednesday, October 8:
10:00 AM—Meet at Crestwood Church
10:20-11:45 AM—Visit three sculptures in Lexington
Noon—Lunch at DV8 Restaurant
1:30-3:00 PM—Visit final five sculptures
3:30 PM—Return to Crestwood Church

The cost for the trip is your lunch and a donation for gas for the bus.

Crestwood Christian Church Youth Groups invite you to our 2025 HALLOWEEN BASH & SOUP/CHILI COOK-OFF! Sunday, Oct. 26 4:00-6:00 PM Gym & Chalice Hall

Adults, bring a pot of your best chili or soup! There is a trophy for the winner, which will be decided by our youth judges.

All chili/soup should be brought to Chalice Hall by 4:00 PM.

If you want to participate in the Chili Cook-off or help with any other food items, please sign up here.

Kids, wear a costume and bring a bag to collect candy and prizes! There will be games, prizes, and bouncy houses in the gym, so invite your friends and come join the fun!

Trick-or-treating will begin at approximately 5:15-5:30 PM in the Mission Center.

SHALOM SOCIAL JUSTICE TO HOST NEIGHBORS IMMIGRATION CLINIC

Join us Saturday, Oct. 11, from 9:30-11:30 AM for an Immigration 101 session led by Mizari Suárez, executive director of Neighbors Immigration Clinic. This session will provide a basic



understanding of the U.S. immigration system, the current landscape of immigration in the United States and Kentucky, and how faith communities can step up to the call of welcoming their immigrant neighbors in these unprecedented times. Please sign up here and contact Kelly Hale at kelly@crestwoodchristian.org for further information.

OCTOBER MEN'S BREAKFAST

We'll gather on Saturday, Oct. 11, at 8:00 AM in the Bradford Room for a time of good food and fellowship. All men of Crestwood are welcome to join us! RSVPs aren't necessary but always appreciated; you can let Kory know if you plan to attend.



SUPPORT CRESTWOOD YOUTH AT THE 2025 CROP WALK

Crestwood Youth are raising money to support the annual Church World Services (CWS) Crop Walk, an event that brings increased awareness of food insecurity here in Lexington and around the world. Our goal is to raise \$1,000



this year towards the overall KY goal of \$33,000. More people than ever are struggling with hunger this year, and you can help by making a donation <u>here</u>.

Also, we invite our church family to join us for the walk itself on Sunday, Oct. 12 at 3:15 PM, beginning and ending at Second Presbyterian Church (460 E Main Street). We would love to have you join us for this special event and walk with us! Reach out to Steph Wallace if you have questions.

EXAMPLE SECOND SUNDAY FELLOWSHIP

Due to fall break for many families, please join us for SECOND Sunday Fellowship on Sunday, Oct. 12. Doughnuts and cider will be served in the narthex following both worship



services. Please make plans to stay a few minutes after worship to connect with your Crestwood family.

Crestwood Christian Church

HABITAT FOR HUMANITY HOUSE DEDICATION OCT. 27

The construction of Crestwood, Disciples, and Faith Group's Habitat for Humanity House at 634 Maple Avenue is now complete! The dedication is scheduled for Monday, Oct. 27 at 11:30 AM. This is the 42nd Habitat for Humanity house that the Disciples of Christ Churches in Lexington have helped sponsor and build. Please come out and celebrate with new homeowner, Rain, and her four sons and also take a tour of the house!



We are also happy to let you know that this year's Habitat for Humanity house is being dedicated in memory of, among others, Crestwood's Pat Nielsen. Pat played an integral role in assisting and supporting Crestwood's Habitat for Humanity house builds. Not only did she volunteer to work on houses, but for many years she served as Crestwood's Food Chair, organizing and providing meals for the volunteers! Pat was a high school principal in the Jessamine County school system. Everyone assumed, based on her employment, that she was a stern taskmaster. But Pat was much more than that. She had a playfulness and joyous nature she shared while volunteering! What a great way to remember Pat!

HALLOWEEN CANDY DONATIONS NEEDED!

The youth need donated Halloween candy (individually wrapped) for the trick-or-treating that will take place at the Halloween Bash in October. Please leave bags of candy in the donation bins in the Children's



wing and the glass breezeway. THANK YOU!!

CRESTWOOD BOOK CLUB

The Crestwood Book Club meets every other month for fellowship and spiritual growth, and everyone is invited! October's book is "The Excitements" by CJ Wray. The group will meet on Monday, Oct. 27, at 6:30 PM in Room MC 8 in the Mission Center. Contact Beth Cooper for more information.



BE A BLESSING THROUGH OUR BLESSING BOX!

Next time you go shopping, please consider picking up a few extra items to donate to our Blessing Box pantry. Items should be left outside Steph Wal-



BYSTANDERS

lace's office door in the admin wing. Here are the items we need most:

- · Canned tuna or canned Vienna Sausages
- · Canned vegetables
- Canned fruit
- Canned beans (refried beans and baked beans)
- Canned pasta (like Chef-Boyardee Ravioli and Spaghettios with meatballs)

Thank you for helping make sure that our Blessing Box is always available for those who need it most. You are truly sharing the love of Christ with our hungry neighbors!

"NO INNOCENT BYSTANDERS" BOOK STUDY

"The struggle for justice is ongoing. In answering the biblical call to act justly and love mercifully, can Christians cross lines of privilege to walk humbly not only with God but with their marginalized neighbors as well?" That's the question *No Innocent Bystanders* seeks to answer by looking at the role of allies in social justice movements and asking what works, what doesn't, and why.

Kory will be leading a book study of *No Innocent Bystanders*, starting on Monday, Oct. 13 and running for four weeks. We'll talk about what it means to be an ally, look at the history of allies in the social justice movements, and explore ways we can join in the struggle for all people to be recognized and valued as children of God. The book study will meet at 6:30 PM in the chapel. You can order the book <u>here</u>.

THANK YOU, CRESTWOOD

Dear Friends of LTS at Crestwood Christian Church,

The Lexington Seminary community is blessed by your generosity and kindness. We thank you for valuing the work of the Seminary and joining with us in preparing men and women for service in Christ's church. If the students could speak to you face-to-face, they would thank you for helping make their seminary education possible. So, on their behalf, thanks for your partnership and gift of \$1,227.35 on Aug. 14 and \$427.69 on Sept. 13. Thanks to all at Crestwood Christian Church for your partnership in education.

Sincerely yours, Mark V. Blankenship Vice President for Advancement Lexington Theological Seminary

Dear Crestwood Christian Church,

The Commonwealth of Kentucky sends its appreciation for the donation of \$2000 to the Team Kentucky Storm Relief Fund received in our office on 8/4/2025. The fund provides assistance to those impacted by the severe weather events that have happened in 2025.

Ray A. Perry Secretary, Public Protection Cabinet

Dear Friends,

Thank you for your compassion and generosity; your gift of \$496 on Sept. 5 makes it possible for Christian Care Communities to fulfill its faith inspired mission of providing care, healing, hope, and a home for seniors.

In His name. James W. Patton, LL.M., M.Div.







TWO SEARCH TEAMS CREATED TO FILL MINISTERIAL POSITIONS

At its September meeting, the Administrative Board approved two job descriptions (Associate Minister and Minister for Children and Families) and the creation of search teams to begin the work of filling these positions. Wait! Don't we already have people in those positions?

We do...sort of. Steph (Interim Associate Minister) and Missy (Children's Minister) were hired onto the staff in part-time roles. Those roles have grown and expanded as other staffing changes have occurred, which has resulted in both of them serving full-time with additional responsibilities. In order to solidify our staffing structure, we need to officially create and fill these positions.

The job descriptions that were approved by the Board are, in effect, the roles that Steph and Missy are currently filling...with one major difference. The roles they were hired into were not ministerial roles, but these newly created positions are. Therefore, per our Constitution, we have to conduct a formal search to fill these roles.

For purposes of transparency, the Board decided to make these open searches, meaning that anyone can apply for them. Steph and Missy will be strongly encouraged to apply for their respective positions. The search process usually takes 6-12 months to complete. In the meantime, Steph and Missy will continue to serve in their current roles.









Blessing of the Pets was a wonderful event in September, and thanks to our generous congregation we took an entire carload of food and much-needed supplies to Lexington Humane Society. Thank you to everyone who helped make this special service project a success once again! And thank you to our Fellowship Committee for the yummy ice cream treats on a hot afternoon!

6 Crestwood Christian Church



DWM

DISCIPLES WOMEN'S MINISTRIES

WOMEN'S FALL RETREAT - OCTOBER 24-26



The time has come to register for the 2025 Women's Fall Retreat!

The Women's Fall Retreat will take place Oct. 24-26 at Barren River State Park in Lucas, Kentucky.

Enjoy the beauty of the park, join in fellowship with other Disciples Women, participate in a silent auction, hear from our fabu-

lous keynote speaker, Rev. Dr. Denise Bell, and so much more!

Registration is due October 12. Learn more and register for the retreat here. Contact Marsha Thornton, Jr. at 502-797-4672 or marsha@ccinky.net with any further questions.

CIRCLE MEETINGS

2025 lust Women Bible Study:

Come, Holy Spirit, Come

Please join us!

JULIA CIRCLE

Monday, Oct. 20, 11:45 AM in the Bradford Room Bring your own sack lunch & drink to enjoy this midday meeting. Fran McKinney will lead the Bible study "The Holy Spirit Moves the Water."

DEBORAH CIRCLE

Tuesday, Oct. 21, 6:15 PM in the Bradford Room Ellen Sawyer will lead the Bible study "Lead with Love." Please contact Laura Prather (<u>lauraprather@gmail.com</u>) if childcare is needed.

DORCAS CIRCLE

Wednesday, Oct. 15, 10:00 AM in the Bradford Room Janet Clark will lead the program "Lead with Love."

Crestwood Christian DWM invites all women to visit one or more of our Circles September through May.

OCTOBER SPOTLIGHT ON SERVICE: CHRYSALIS HOUSE

The <u>Chrysalis House</u> provides familyoriented support for women with substance use disorders. It is Kentucky's oldest and largest licensed and residential treatment program allowing women



to keep their infants and toddlers with them during treatment. Chrysalis House has a high success rate with graduates staying sober, working and supporting their families, earning their GEDs, living in their own housing, and giving back to the community.

Thank you for your continued support of our community. Items may be placed in the Giving Lane located in the hallway that leads to the Administrative Wing.

-Diapers -Baby wipes -Bath towels -Baby bath soap -New socks -New underwear

-Adult winter coats -Sweatpants and sweatshirts

-Non-perishable food items

-Personal care items such as body wash, shampoo, deodorant

For those who wish to make a monetary contribution, make checks payable to Crestwood Christian DWM with the letters "CH" in the memo line. Please mail your check to DWM treasurer Donna Thor at 3405 Brandon Drive, Lexington, KY 40502.

For more information, contact DWM service coordinator Loraye Jones at 859-940-1567 (call or text) or email at loraye.r.jones@gmail.com.

CHURCH WOMEN UNITED

Tuesday, Oct. 14 Embrace United Methodist Church 1015 N. Limestone, Lexington

NEIGHBORS IMMIGRATION CLINIC

Presentation by Mizari Suarez, Executive Director

9:30 AM - Fellowship

10:00 AM - Program

Join women from churches all around Lexington who **Agree** to differ, **Resolve** to love, are **United** to serve. In Christ's Name - <u>ALL are invited!</u>

Crestwood DWM is a participating organization with Church Women United.
*Contact Pat Waggener at 859-266-6313 or patwaggener@twc.com.

Children's Ministry

Pastor Missy Wallace



Greetings Crestwood Families,

I hope everyone is having a great start to the autumn season! It's hard to believe fall programming is here and Advent planning is in full swing.

Soon, we will gather for our annual pumpkin painting mission project where families will enjoy a pizza lunch and decorate pumpkins for church members following second service on Oct. 19. This event brings so much joy to those who need encouragement or are unable to worship in person. Children will

have the opportunity to decorate mini-pumpkins to take home.

The kids are eagerly planning their costumes for our youth sponsored Halloween Bash and chili/soup cookoff later this month. Candy collections are underway, and we hope everyone is excited to compete for this year's cook-off trophy!

Angel trees will go up in a few short weeks. This year, we will be partnering with Russell Cave Elementary, Liberty Elementary, and Glendover Elementary schools to help serve 175 children in need. Bridge kids are preparing to lead worship on Universal Children's Sunday, so stay tuned because you are in for a treat!

It's a beautiful time of year in the life of our church family and I can't wait to begin this chapter. Keep shining your light and remember to be on the lookout for the BIG dreams God has in store for us!

Blessings, Pastor Missy



SAVE THE DATES

October 12 Second Sunday Fellowship

October 19 Family Pumpkin Decorating Mission Project

October 26 Halloween Bash and Chili/Soup Cook-off

> November 2 Angel Trees begin

November 23 Universal Children's Sunday

> November 30 Advent Workshop

December 5
Angel Tree gifts due

December 14 Live Nativity & Church Holiday Dinner

Youth Corner

By Rev. Steph Wallace

Happy October! I hope as we move deeper into fall that you take a moment to reflect on the beauty of God's creation in the glorious riot of color in the trees at this time of year. I love fall more than any other season, partly because it brings such joyous events and meaningful service projects to our Youth Group calendar!

Our first very important event this month is the annual Church World Services (CWS) Crop Walk, an event that raises money and brings increased awareness of food insecurity here in Lexington and around the world. Our goal is to raise \$1,000 this year towards the overall KY goal of \$33,000. Please help us get there by spreading the word! More people than ever are struggling with hunger this year, and you can help by making a donation here.



As part of this important service project, all youth are invited to walk in solidarity with our community on Sunday, Oct. 12, from 3:15-4:45 PM. Youth should be dropped off and picked up at Second Presbyterian Church, 460 E Main Street. ALL of Crestwood is invited to come walk with us and help spread awareness of food insecurity here in our own city.

Our second service project this month will be painting pumpkins and then delivering them to church members who could use a bit of autumn cheer on their doorstep. All youth are invited to come paint with us in Chalice Hall at 12:00 PM on October 19. Hope everyone can be there!

The biggest event this month is our Halloween Bash, which will take place on Sunday, Oct. 26 from 4:00-6:00 PM in the Gym and Chalice Hall. There are going to be two bouncy houses and seven game stations in the Gym, along with 12 trick-or-treat stations around the Mission Center hallway. Chili/soup judging will take place in Chalice Hall. We need ALL our youth and families to pitch in this day and help - it is a huge event for our church family and friends. Here is the <u>link</u> to the sign up for supervising games, judging chili/soup, decorating a doorway in the Mission Center, and all the other help we need to make this event a success.

Calendar of Events for October, 2025

Sunday, October 5: Combined Youth Group with dinner

Chi Rho and CYF meet from 4:00-6:00 PM

Sunday, October 12: ALL YOUTH and family, friends, and church members are invited to join us for the Crop Walk!

• Drop off/pick up at Second Presbyterian Church; 3:15-4:45 PM. Wear comfortable shoes and bring water.

Sunday, October 19: Pumpkin Painting Project! ALL youth welcome!

• Meet in Chalice Hall at 12:00 PM; paint a pumpkin or two and take a few to deliver to our members (names and addresses provided).

Sunday, October 26: Wake up with Wallace & HALLOWEEN BASH

- Wake up with Wallace 9:40 AM at Panera Bread
- HALLOWEEN BASH! All youth please be at church by 3:00 PM for setting up and preparations. Wear a costume if you have one!

Until I see you in church, may the grace of the Lord Jesus Christ, the love of God, and the fellowship of the Holy Spirit be with you all!

Yours in Christ, Rev. Steph Wallace

OCTOBER CHURCH CALENDAR

SUNDAY MORNING SCHEDULE

(except where noted otherwise)

8:30 AM - Worship Service

9:30 AM - Sunday School

10:00 AM - Choir Practice

10:45 AM - Worship Service

Wednesday, October 1

1:00 PM - Bible Study - Library

Thursday, October 2

11:00 AM - Bible Study - Bradford Room

7:00 PM - Choir Practice

Sunday, October 5

4:00 PM - COMBINED Youth Group (with dinner)

Monday, October 6

7:00 PM - Local Outreach - MC 3

7:00 PM - Endowment Committee - Bradford Room

Tuesday, October 7

9:00 AM - Library Team

Wednesday, October 8

1:00 PM - Bible Study - MC 3

Thursday, October 9

11:00 AM - Bible Study - Bradford Room

6:00 PM - Finance Team - Bradford Room

7:00 PM - Choir Practice

Saturday, October 11

8:00 AM - Men's Breakfast - Bradford Room

9:30 AM - Neighbors Immigration Clinic - Chalice Hall

Sunday, October 12 - *SECOND* SUNDAY FELLOWSHIP

3:15 PM - Combined Youth Group Crop Walk -Second Presbyterian Church

Monday, October 13

6:30 PM - "No Innocent Bystanders" Book Study -Chapel

Tuesday, October 14

2:00 PM - Property Team - MC 3

Wednesday, October 15

10:00 AM - DWM Dorcas Circle - Bradford Room

1:00 PM - Bible Study - Library

7:00 PM - Ministry Council - Bradford Room

Thursday, October 16

11:00 AM - Bible Study - Bradford Room

6:00 PM - Personnel Committee - Bradford Room

7:00 PM - Choir Practice

Saturday, October 18

TBA - Car parking for UK Football

Sunday, October 19

12:00 PM - Elders Lunch - Bradford Room

12:00 PM - Pumpkin Decorating - Chalice Hall

4:00 PM - Living Well Series - Bradford Room

Monday, October 20

11:45 AM - DWM Julia Circle - Bradford Room

6:30 PM - "No Innocent Bystanders" Book Study - Chapel

Tuesday, October 21

6:15 PM - DWM Deborah Circle - Bradford Room

Wednesday, October 22

1:00 PM - Bible Study - Library

Thursday, October 23

11:00 AM - Bible Study - Bradford Room

7:00 PM - Choir Practice

Friday, October

11:00 AM - FUNCH - Chalice Hall

Saturday, October 25

TBA - Car parking for UK Football

Sunday, October 26

9:40 AM - Wake Up With Wallace - Panera Bread

4:00 PM - Halloween Bash - Chalice Hall

Monday, October 27

6:30 PM - Book Club - MC 8

6:30 PM - "No Innocent Bystanders" Book Study -Chapel

Wednesday, October 29 1:00 PM - Bible Study - Library

Thursday, October 30

11:00 AM - Bible Study - Bradford Room

7:00 PM - Choir Practice

IN MEMORIAM



Bonnie Flanery



Darval Rash



Faye Porter

THANK YOU FROM BOYD SCHRIEFER

To the many Crestwood people who offered such support and friendship while celebrating the life of our dear Barbara, thank you from the bottom of my heart. Love you all!

- Boyd Schriefer



We celebrated the dedication of Crittenden Farris, son of Thomas and Beth and brother of Rhodes, on Sunday, Sept. 14!

WELCOME NEW MEMBERS!



Jade Pergram With Crestwood member, Heather Pergram, and their son, Max Oberson



The Foley Family
Brandon, Grace, Susanna, & Rebecca
We also celebrated Rebecca's dedication on Sept. 21!

1882 Bellefonte Drive Lexington, Kentucky 40503-2046 (859) 266-0459

THE CREST

Crestwood Christian Church (Disciples of Christ)

Return Service Requested

FUNCH = FUN + LUNCH...

Be a part of the great food, even better conversations, and all the fellowship!! FUN + LUNCH is a monthly potluck, and everyone is invited! After lunch, we have lots of fun playing BINGO for prizes! Please plan to join us on Friday, Oct. 24 at 11:00 AM in Chalice Hall for FUNCH (note earlier start time!). Bring a dish to share and come enjoy this special time with your Crestwood family. No RSVP is needed.



CRESTWOOD CHRISTIAN CHURCH

Sunday Worship — 8:30 AM and 10:45 AM Sunday School for all ages - 9:30 AM

10:45 AM service is available on Facebook and YouTube.

CHURCH STAFF

Rev. Kory Wilcoxson, Senior Minister Rev. Steph Wallace, Interim Associate Minister Pastor Missy Wallace, Children's Minister Rev. Kelly Hale, Pastoral Care Minister Jennifer Heersche, Office Administrator Jim Cristi, Facilities Manager Frank Spragens, Music Director Jane Johnson, Organist Cindy Abernathy, Pianist

EMAIL ADDRESSES

Church Office office@crestwoodchristian.org Kory Wilcoxson kory@crestwoodchristian.org Kelly Hale kelly@crestwoodchristian.org Missy Wallace missy@crestwoodchristian.org Steph Wallace steph@crestwoodchristian.org Frank Spragens fspragens@yahoo.com

WEBSITE

facilitiesmgr@crestwoodchristian.org

Jim Cristi